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COUNCIL CAUCUS MEETING MINUTES 
 

CITY OF GARFIELD HEIGHTS, OHIO 
 

January 28, 2019 
 
 

 
Council President Matt Burke called the Caucus Meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Members Present: Matt Burke, Councilman Ward 6 

Michael Dudley, Sr., Councilman Ward 1 
Gene Glenn, Councilman Ward 4 
Joseph LaMalfa, Councilman Ward 2 
Michael Nenadovich, Councilman Ward 3 
Joseph Suster, Councilman Ward 5 
Tom Vaughn, Councilman Ward 7 

  
Clmn Nenadovich moved to accept the Minutes of the Caucus Meeting for January 14, 2019 as submitted. 
The Minutes stood approved by 6 Yays (Nenadovich, Glenn, Suster, Burke, Vaughn, LaMalfa) and 1 Nay 
(Dudley) votes. 
 
Clmn Suster would dispose of the Minutes of the Regular Council Meeting of January 14, 2019. 
 
Clmn Vaughn moved to accept the Minutes of the City Council Work Session of January 14, 2019. The 
Minutes stood approved unanimously. 
 
There were no written communications to Council. 
 
ORDINANCE NO. 90-2018 Clmn Vaughn advised that he would move to consider by title and for adoption. 
ORDINANCE NO. 04-2019 Clmn Nenadovich advised that he would move to consider by title. 
ORDINANCE NO. 05-2019 Clmn Vaughn advised that he would move to consider by title. 
ORDINANCE NO. 06-2019 Clmn Nenadovich advised that he would move to consider by title. 
ORDINANCE NO. 07-2018 Clmn Nenadovich advised that he would move to consider by title. 
ORDINANCE NO. 08-2019 Clmn Nenadovich advised that he would move to consider by title. 
ORDINANCE NO. 09-2019 Clmn Dudley advised that he would move to consider by title. 
ORDINANCE NO. 10-2019 Clmn Nenadovich advised that he would move to consider by title. 
 
Clmn Vaughn proposed creating a City Council Webpage about legislation to help residents understand city 
matters better and get the truth out and suggested that Council discuss it in committee first. Clmn 
Nenadovich suggested the Legislative Committee. 
 
Clmn Dudley felt that Council Members names should appear on signs indicating construction work. 
 
There was a general discussion of the fact that, on January 25, 2019, Mayor Collova had rescinded the 
offer to allow Finance Director Barbara Biro help Maple Heights out of fiscal emergency. Ms. Biro explained 
what she had accomplished for Maple Heights and Council agreed 100% that she was always loyal to 
Garfield Heights. 
 
Law Director Tim Riley said that regarding a social media presence, the city already had a Website and 
Council should work with its IT Department to modernize it. Clmn Vaughn emphasized that today people 
are used to finding information on the Web and the city should progress with the times. Council President 
Burke would call a meeting of the Legislative Committee. 
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Clmn Glenn would offer the Invocation and lead the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Clmn Suster moved to adjourn the Caucus Meeting and Clmn Nenadovich seconded. The motion stood 
approved unanimously. 
 
Council President Burke adjourned the Caucus Meeting at 6:55 p.m. 
 
 
 
Approved,    Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
 
_____________________________   _____________________________ 
Matthew Burke      Barbara Molin  
President of Council     Council Clerk 


